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As forgiven children of God, we, the Pentecost Family of Faith, are committed to show everyone Life in Christ. 
 

Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 

 

“Call upon me in the day of trouble; I will deliver you, and you will honor me.”  What a tremendously 

reassuring invitation and promise we have in this psalm verse.  And what a comfort it is to us when life turns 

sour and we are overwhelmed with problems for which there seems to be no earthly relief.  This is an invitation 

and a promise that comes from one who not only sees our troubles but has the power to do something about 

them.  This is almighty God speaking by whose “word the heavens were made; who spoke, and it came to be; 

who commanded, and it stood firm,” with whom nothing is impossible.  This is the Lord who is in control of the 

universe, and certainly in control of our lives.  His almighty power knows no limits. 

 

 But we pray not only to a God of might and power; we pray also to a God of love and mercy, of 

goodness and deep concern for our well-being.  It was his unsurpassed love for the sinner that moved him to 

give his one and only Son as the atoning sacrifice for our sins.  So Paul exclaimed, “He who did not spare his 

own Son, but gave him up for us all - how will he not also, along with him, graciously give us all things?”  His 

love is not withdrawn in our tribulation.  God’s Son suffered affliction in greater degree than any human being 

has been called upon to endure, yet in that affliction he remained the Father’s Son, the object of his love.  There 

is his promise to us all, “For a brief moment I abandoned you, but with deep compassion I will bring you 

back...I hid my face from you for a moment, but with everlasting kindness I will have compassion on you.” 

 

 It is also a God of wisdom to whom we pray.  He always knows what is best for us, far better than we 

ourselves know.  We can always trust in him to deal with us according to his wise counsel. 

 

 The Apostle Paul didn’t really have to think about what he should do about the “thorn in his 

flesh.”  There was no doubt in his mind about God’s ability to heal.  There was no question about his Lord’s 

love for him.  He had confidence in the absolute wisdom of God.  He pleaded with God, not once, but three 

times, to take his affliction away. 

 

 Calling upon God in our troubles is not a last resort - something we do when we have exhausted all other 

sources of help.  No, it is the first thing we do. 

 

Prayer: Heavenly Father, we bless you for the privilege of prayer.  Amen. 

 

 

Pastor J 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

Penny Gullicksrud – 10/01 Austin Hoffman – 10/16 

Bonnie Christensen – 10/02 Brittany Meyer – 10/18 

Pastor Luchterhand – 10/03 Elizabeth Langdon-10/19 

Tim Gullicksrud – 10/04 Liam O’Neill – 10/19 

Dan Hasko – 10/04 Marlene Schueppler-10/22 

Avery Denault – 10/05 Birgit Winterle-10/22 

Thomas Hansen – 10/05 Joanne McCray– 10/28 

Kyle Jacob – 10/05 Bob Perman – 10/29 

Denise Preuss – 10/06 Lauren Hlavka-10/30 

Dylan Schrubbe – 10/06 Katie Gullicksrud-10/31 

Dan Rock – 10/10 Abigail Jensen – 10/31 

Jenna Geyer – 10/15 

 

 

 

 
 

Richard & Diane Rognsvoog ï October 4
th
 

49 years 

 

 

Robert & Birgit Winterle ï October 12
th
  

50 years 

 

 

Scott & Tanya Hensel ï October 30
th
 

14 years 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Brian & Julianne Hlavka 

and their daughter, Lauren 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Itôs that time of year 

again! Christmas is just 

around the corner. Before 

the hustle and bustle of 

the season starts please 

take some time to fill a 

shoebox and share the love of Christ for children 

around the world.  Operation Christmas Child and 

Samaritanôs Purse collection is underway. OCC 

collects shoeboxes filled with gifts and delivers 

them to children in need around the world. Every 

one of these shoebox gifts is an opportunity for the 

Gospel. There will be shoeboxes available in the 

narthex, you can purchase one at Hobby Lobby or 

you can pack using a regular shoebox from home. 

Pack it for a boy or a girl. Start with a “wow” toy 

such as a doll, soccer ball with pump, or stuffed 

animal. Then fill it with other fun toys, hygiene 

items, and school supplies. Things not to include: 

candy, toothpaste, used or damaged items, war-

related items such as toy guns, knives, or military 

figures, seeds, chocolate, food, liquids, lotions, 

vitamins, medications, or breakable items. Most 

importantly, pray for the child who will receive 

your gift. Try to include a personal note and photo. 

Include a $9 donation to cover shipping and other 

project costs. You can give online and discover the 

destination of your shoebox. Then drop it off in the 

narthex under the mailboxes and they will be 

delivered to our local drop off location. National 

collection week is November 12-19. Any 

questions? Contact Katy Wagner or go online to 

www.samaritanspurse.org and under the What We 

Do tab is Operation Christmas Child.  

 

 
The Racine Lutheran High School Ladies 

Guild  invites you to join us and get involved in activities 

to support our high school on Tuesday, October 2, at 

7:00 pm in the cafeteria.  Our big upcoming project is 

the Harvest Fair on Saturday, November 3. Lots of help 

is needed. Come to our October 2 meeting to join in the 

activities and planning. The Guild only meets 4 times a 

year, on the first Tuesday of September, October, 

December, and April.  

 

http://www.samaritanspurse.org/


 
At Concordia Lutheran School 

Concordia Fall Fest is rapidly approaching and we 

are gearing up to have a lot of fun again this year.  

There will be carnival type games, A&W hotdogs 

and Palermo’s Pizzas, inflatables, a silent auction, a 

Vendor Fair, and face painting… 

Please save a little time for us on Saturday, 

October 27
th

 11AM-3PM, to stop by Concordia 

School, wander the Silent Auction, peruse the 

Vendor Fair, grab a bite to eat, and enjoy the 

boundless energy our students have during this 

fantastic event.  We are still looking for a few 

additional Vendors to fill our vendor spots.  If you, 

or someone you know, are an independent 

consultant, please consider sharing your interest and 

products with the Concordia Family and friends.  

For more information regarding the Vendor fair 

please call  Mindy Kramer 262-822-8421.  We are 

still looking for donations for our Silent Auction. 

Anyone who may be interested in donating an item or in 

helping to solicit donations, please contact Terri 

Lisowski at 414-331-1800 

 

 

 

“If I’ve learned anything about friendship, 

it’s to hang in, stay connected,” says 

journalist Jon Katz. “Don’t walk away, 

don’t be distracted, don’t be too busy or 

tired, don’t take them for granted. Friends 

are part of the glue that holds life and 

faith together.” This applies to church life 

too. When we’re annoyed by some aspect 

of congregational life or caught in conflict with other 

members, it’s tempting to drift away to another church 

— or no church. Even when all is fine, we sometimes let 

church take a back seat. But our bonds with the family of 

God are “part of the glue that holds life and faith 

together.” For the sake of the benefits we gain and give, 

may we “hang in [and] stay connected” with our church 

family. May we not “walk away [or] be distracted, ... be 

too busy or tired.” May we not take one another for 

granted but thank God for this “glue” — even when 

things get a bit sticky!  

 

Concordiaôs 8th Grade 

Flocking Fundraiser 
Concordia Lutheran’s 8th graders will 

be heading off to Washington D.C. in 

the Spring.  To help them get there, we 

will be having a Flamingo Flocking Fundraiser! Our 

plan is to provide yard flockings by request.   

Here’s how it works: The 8th grade students at 

Concordia Lutheran School will be watching over a 

Flock of Flamingos.  These Flamingos are hard to 

control though and have been known to move around the 

Racine area and land in people’s yards! ** For a $25 

donation, you can have someone’s yard flocked with a 

dozen or more flamingos.  Just fill out the form with the 

necessary information, write a check to Concordia 

Lutheran School marked “flocking” and the 8th grade 

families will make it happen.  The flock stays for 2-4 

days, and then will be removed to fly off to another yard.   

**For another $25 donation, you can purchase “Flocking 

Insurance”.  This means that if someone donates $25 to 

have your yard flocked and you have a policy against 

flocking, your yard will be spared.  Just fill out the 

Insurance Form, write a check for $25 to Concordia 

Lutheran School marked “Flocking insurance” and the 

Flamingo Control Patrol will watch over your yard.   

Howeveréé. ** If 3 or more people donate toward 

flocking an insured home, the insurance is null and void.  

(We all know insurance doesn’t cover everything in real 

life, so why not the same with Flamingos?) **If you’ve 

been flocked, for a $25 donation, you can have the flock 

moved from your yard to theirs.  This is also called 

“Revenge Flocking”.   Flocking and Insurance forms are 

in the Concordia Lutheran School office, the Faith’s 

narthex, Pentecost’s narthex,  and Holy Cross’ narthex.  

Please fold the forms and put into the appropriate 

Flamingo envelopes along with your check, deposit the 

envelopes into the Flamingo box. Flamingo Flocking 

will  start in October and run until all the Flockings that 

have been purchased have been carried out, and the 

Flamingos head out to find warmer pastures.  

 

  

 

 

 

 

The Fall Craft Fair that was 

supposed to take place at Pentecost 

on October 13
th
 is CANCELLED  

for this year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Stewardship Corner  

Noisy Offering  

     

  Thanks to all who participated in our 

Noisy Offering. Our ñrailingò along the ñicy walkò in the 
collection container gave Barbie something to hang on to 
so she wouldnôt slip. While the washboard might not 
look much like an icy walk, it did help us make lots of 
noise as we collected $307.21. This will be used to help 
pay for the new railing by the Parish House walk, which 
we hope will keep our members from slipping during icy 
weather. 
 

   
 Please contribute a 6 Inch 
square of fabric that reflects 
you or is special to you. It could be a novelty print, a 
piece of an old garment, or quilt, etc. These pieces will 
be incorporated into a banner for All Saintsô Day. 
 

 A Mighty Fortress Is 

Our God  

Martin Luther  1483-1546 

 

Psalm 46  ñGod is our refuge and strength, a very 
present help in trouble.ò  
 

"A Mighty Fortress Is Our God" (German: "Ein feste 

Burg ist unser Gott") is one of the best 
known hymns by the reformer Martin Luther, a 
prolific hymnodist. Luther wrote the words and 
composed the melody sometime between 1527 and 
1529. It has been translated into English at least seventy 
times and also into many other languages.[ The words are 
a paraphrase of Psalm 46. It has been called the "Battle 
Hymn of the Reformation" for the effect it had in 
increasing the support for the Reformers' cause. 
 
Traditionally, the most commonly used translation in 
Lutheran congregations is a composite translation from 
the 1868 Pennsylvania Lutheran Church Book ("A 
mighty fortress is our God, a trusty shield and weapon"). 
In more recent years a new translation completed for the 
1978 Lutheran Book of Worship ("A mighty fortress is 
our God, a sword and shield victorious") has also gained 
significant popularity. 
 Information from Wikipedia. 
 

"Ein feste Burg" with Luther's signature 

 

 

 

 

 

 

$307.21  

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Hymn
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Protestant_Reformers
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Martin_Luther
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Hymnodist
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Hymn_tune
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Psalm_46
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Reformation
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Lutheran_Book_of_Worship


Lutheran High School Ladiesõ Guildõs 

HARVEST FAIR 

Saturday, November 3
rd

 

9am-3pm 

 

 

 

 

Everyone is invited to browse through the many booths of 

handmade crafts and holiday decorations, jewelry, antiques and 

collectibles, toys, gift items, household helpers, bakery, caramel 

apples, homemade candy and treats, books, dolls, fresh fruits and 

vegetables, homemade jams and jellies, hand knit items, antique 

linens, and our popular òAll in the Bagó booth. You will find a bag 

for every occasion.  Also check out our òsports boothó. Come and 

find a gift for that special person.  Several outside vendors and 

independent sales consultants will also be selling their products. 

 

Come and enjoy our expanded snack bar serving homemade 

sandwiches, soups, salads and desserts.  Music will be provided by 

Inkapirka. 

 

Racine Lutheran High School 

251 Luedtke Ave., Racine 

Free Admission 

Free Parking 

Strollers welcome 

Handicap accessible 

 



 


